	
	Bibliographic Division


Memo

To:
DPL Agency Managers and Staff

From:
Rex Dotson, Bibliographic Division

CC:
J. Randolph Call, Director for Technical Services

Date:
11/2/2007
Re:
Reporting “Last Copies” to Bibliographic Division

When and how to report “last copies” to Bibliographic Division

Bibliographic Division asks you to report a “last copy” DISCARD that you create or find in the Sirsi Unicorn database so that we can remove the Detroit Public Library holdings stamp from the corresponding OCLC bibliographic record. When the holdings are removed from OCLC you should no longer receive loan requests for those materials from customers accessing OCLC via FirstSearch or other means.

Please inform us of  “last copy” Unicorn records that satisfy either of these conditions:

· The item record you change to (or find in) the DISCARD location is the only item record attached to the catalog record, or,

· The item record you change to (or find in) the DISCARD location and all of the other item records for all agencies attached to the record are in the DISCARD or WITHDRAWN locations (please do not use the WITHDRAWN code for items you are currently discarding)

You may send “last copies” information to Bibliographic Division in any format that is convenient for you, including e-mail, record printouts, pages you have removed from the items that contain barcode labels, etc. (please, no barcode labels by themselves). If you can e-mail a list of “last copy” catalog record title control numbers (e.g., “o12345667”; “i9780312349325”; “a12367”; etc.) to rdotson@detroit.lib.mi.us, we are able to partially automate the OCLC deletion process to remove DPL holdings even faster.

When you send last copy record printouts, barcode pages, etc. via inter-department mail please do not include other unrelated requests, inquiries, etc. in the same mailing.  Because of the enormous number of last copy reports now being received by Bibliographic Division there may be a long delay in responding to unrelated matters if they are enclosed in the same envelope. 

Thank you for your cooperation. Please contact Rex in Bibliographic Division (833-1015 or the e-mail address above) if you have any questions regarding this procedure.  
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